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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Harper Woods Public Library
April 16, 2009
I. The meeting was called to order at 9:50 a.m. at the Harper Woods Public Library. 


Present:
Smith (Armada), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser), Parus (Harper Woods), Hoffmeyer (Lenox), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Graham (Ray), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Conklin (Shelby), Radcliffe (SLC), Hupp (SLC), Henderstein (Warren)


Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Thomas (MacDonald), Casamer (Macomb),





Worrell (Mount Clemens), Harper (Romeo), Valade (Roseville), Turgeon (Sterling Heights),





Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica)

Guests:

Debra Studebaker, MSU Extension


II. Approval of the Agenda.


Graham moved to approve the Agenda, supported by Smith. Motion carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.



Change Item VI. WPL – Receiving $119,000 from the appropriations bill.

Motion made by Orlando to approve the amended minutes of March 12, 2009 meeting, supported by Slivka. Motion carried.

IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business.

A. Six Month Budget Review

Motion made by Orlando to table the budget review until May, seconded by Sterling.  Motion carried.

B. Automation

(a) Lenox has half of their non-fiction materials to tag.  Lenox is working on the correct way to place a stack of books on the pad so all the materials are scanned.  Chris Frezza is ordering more tags for the second group.
(b) The annual PC order form was included in the packet.  Parus asked if monitors can be ordered separately and Hupp will find out what the price would be.
(c) System Managers are requesting that group holds be changed to system holds.




Motion made by Orlando to accept the System Managers request to change group holds to system 



holds, seconded by Sterling.  Motion carried.

The backup problem may be solved, when solved; Symphony and Enterprise will be installed.  The next version of Symphony will allow libraries to shuffle a hold to any spot.  Standard and Procedures policy is that only the Coop can move a patrons spot in the hold queue. Discussion was held to see if this policy should remain the same or be changed.
C. Marketing Public Libraries

Kim Gouin, Houser & Hennessee, attended the April 2, 2009 Board Meeting and brought a pricing menu for the Fuel Your Mind campaign to show the various buy-in options.  Hupp is taking the information to the Public Relations Committee to discuss the pricing options and look at statistics that White Pine Cooperative is cumulating from the campaign.
V. Announcements and Information.
A. Updates
Macomb County library has stopped circulating materials and volunteers from Harrison Township started to pack up children materials. May 1st is the official close date for renovations; the collection is going to be shadowed, but delivery will still continue.  

Harrison Township is not getting the Reference and Law collections.  The adult non-fiction (research) collection is too large for the space that Harrison Township is considering for a temporary library.  Library Directors are perplexed that the County Commissioners did not consider their requests for materials, especially since County materials may be boxed up and not available to taxpayers. Hupp recommended that each library Board send a letter to the County Commissioners and Harrison Township stating their concern over the disbursement of the collections. 

The Harrison Township supervisor is looking to put a library millage on the ballot in the near future. Hupp is considering asking Harrison Township to pay for one user license fee so they can circulate materials. Parus noted that the minimum license requirement is three users; Hupp will look for the policy requirements. Neal would rather have bib records suppressed, rather than allowing Harrison Township pay for a license fee and receive automation services.

Slivka reflected on how the County Library helped Harrison Township patrons over the years to have access to a library.  The County Library has also been vital in many library start ups like Chesterfield and Ray Townships. 

Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (LBPH) agreement will go to the Board.  State funds for LBPH are forthcoming, along with MCL funding for LBPH.  LBPH may expand into the children’s area at MRRC, Macomb Literacy Partners (MLP) is moving into the administrative offices, and the public library is moving to the MLP area.

Should SLC have remote access to County purchased online databases?   Hupp would like to promote County services, like online databases, with state aid funds and will investigate if/how SLC can access the County online databases.


Over thirty trustees attended the Trustee Association Meeting.  Gretchen Couraud's presentation was excellent.  
Trustees were engaged, asked Gretchen and Senator Switalski a number of questions and made positive 
comments as they left. 



Two Board members volunteered to be on the Strategic Plan Committee and Hupp has numerous companies to 
request a proposal for consulting.


Training has been ongoing and we are looking at dividing the training room to make room for sorting.
B. Financial Literacy Program
Debra Studebaker, MSU Extension, presented numerous family resource management classes MSU offers and would like to extend their programming to libraries.  The Financial Literacy Program received a grant from United Way and have created financial programs to help the community: Living with less, Taking charge of credit, Money smart (good for teenagers), and Money smart from the start. If you are interested in these programs, please call Debra Studebaker at 586-469-7617.

C. MLA Public Policy
Consider institutional membership if you are not a member.  The cost starts at $85.00, but MLA provides many services like fighting for state aid or tax capture to understand our tax base.  Hupp suggested that we could request our tax base as a group and will find out how to start that process.
D. MAP Statistics

SLC statistics for February were included in the Council Packet along with March state wide statistics.  
VI. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


Thank you to the Harper Woods Public Library for hosting the meeting. 

Hupp has agreed to administer the statewide Audio Visual RFP. The Professional Services packet also needs to be 
updated.  Radcliffe will send out the packet and AV vendor list via email for you to review and update.
 



ARM – At the Trustee Association meeting, discussion was held on the State Library and what would happen if it goes to a university.  Will the university be a good advocate for libraries?  There is even talk about dividing up the collection.

CLL – Absent.

CHE – Absent.
CMPL – The SLC Navigate Your Library is outdated.  Can the booklet be updated?  Hupp asked if libraries would share the cost for the reprint.  Is anyone responsible for your own investments?  The governor signed a law that allows us to use a program called CDARS (Certificate of Deposit Account Registry Service®), our attorney reviewed it and said that CMPL is eligible.  A lot of small banks are participating and we are working with Independent Bank in Shelby Township.  The program allows you to purchase multiple CD’s, but through the same bank with FDIC insurance protection.  See http://www.cdars.com/index.php
EPL – Parking lot reconstruction will start in the next few weeks.

FRA -
Carpet is now in, but we are still unpacking boxes.  Floorcraft in Clinton Township is great to work with.  Spring Fling is May 16t from 10 am – 3 pm, Abraham Lincoln program on April 29 and Science Alive on May 2nd.
HPW – Dale read some excerpts from the Warm Fuzzy book that his staff created to record positive feedback from patrons. Our friends group had a green bag promotion that sold out.
LEN – Will be working at the library through May.

LWM – New carpeting installed last week and we were closed for three days.

MPL – Absent.

MCL- Absent.

MTC – Absent.
RAY – The external painting is going to start soon.
ROG – Absent.
RSV – Absent.
SCS – Received the update for state aid requirements from Nancy Robertson. Does anyone know the difference?

SBL – RFID tagging is moving along, completed: Adult fiction and non-fiction, J fiction and a portion of our J non-fiction and we are doing some easy readers.  We are hoping to be done by the end of June and will contact 3M soon to order our gates.
SHL – Absent. 
TPL – Absent.
UPL - Absent. 
WPL- Working on the new southern library project and waiting for proposals from architects.
VII. Public Participation.


No public participation.

VIII. Next meeting date.

The next meeting will be May 14, 2009 at the Warren Civic Center Library at 9:30 a.m. 


Public Relations Committee meeting to follow.

IX. Adjournment 
Slivka moved to adjourn at 11:40 a.m., supported by Sterling. Motion carried.
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